

**SATURDAY NIGHT LIVE GROUP
BUSINESS MEETING
Nov. 13, 2010**

Minutes of the Steering Committee and Business Meeting for Nov. 13, 2010. The group chair opened the meeting at 3:45 pm with a moment of silence followed by the Serenity Prayer. The standing secretary called role and the 7th Tradition basket was passed. The secretary read the minutes from Oct. 9, 2010. A motion was made to accept the minutes and the motion passed

REPORTS:

Chairperson: We have recovered from financial losses. Everyone participated in our recovery. There have been reports of violence, drugs, property damage and etc. All steering committee members must follow safety procedures that are in our binder and on the walls next to the secretary desk. John asked each member of SNL to bring a sponsee because we might be moving in the beginning of next year. We need to go out and look for other places. We need help and input. Support your home group. In January we are going to go over the group conscious. Date and time will be given next month.

Secretary: Not present, no report

Treasurer: Calculation error in excel and we are fully funded in all of our accruals. Thanks to Jennifer for helping out in the audit, we did really well this month.

Finance Coordinator: We closed out an old account and opened a new account. 2 accounts had to be reconciled. Our treasurer has had a challenge and she has been doing a wonderful job. It is great we have accruals. Our monthly baskets however are not covering our costs. We need to make sure that we try to maintain our waste. Our total operating costs are \$5900.

Alt. GSR: Brief overview of Nor Cal agenda topic back in Jan. General services started talking about agenda topics such as conference approved literature and revising the book "Living sober". There are GSR meetings and there will be a potluck on Dec. 21st @ 7pm at Trinity Cathedral Church. GSR position is coming up for election.

Birthday Coordinator: Thanks the intergroup for donating chips and money. We are self supporting in our chips. We get 20% off on our chips at the AA store near valley fair.

Intergroup Representative: needs a new co-intergroup PICPC March 4th is having a workshop meeting. Contact Jasmine if you are interested in being of service. Auditions for anyone as an actor or actress for June Founders Day event play call central office for more details.

Literature: is good, no report

Midnight meeting: all positions are filled. Issue was brought up about safety and people would like to come in and out of the front door. The principle of having the front door closed off is just so we don't have people loitering in the front. It is okay and we voted and people will okay to come in and out of the front door fro the midnight meetings.

H&I: No report

Events Coordinator: Halloween dance brought in \$ 223.00. Everything was donated so that was good. Rent for the New Years Eve event will be arranged. Planning meetings for New Years will commence next Monday.

Facilities: Door jam is going to get fixed along with the toilet seat cover holder. Lights will cost \$200, we have enough money in our misc. account to cover these costs.

Archivist: no report

Recording Coordinator: Good month his term is up and said that he would not leave them hanging.

Archivist: No report

Speaker Coordinator: No report

Female Sponsorship Coordinator: gave out slips

Male Sponsorship Coordinator: 9-10 slips for the month

Secretary Workshop Coordinator: No report

Noon Meeting Coordinator: No report

6pm Meeting Coordinator: No report

8 p.m. Meeting Coordinator: No report, but thanked everyone for his service.

Old Business: No old business

5- Minute Break

New Business: No new business

Follow up discussion:

Newly elected positions

Position	Name	Phone Number
Refreshments	Dan T	
Evening meeting Co	Chris W	
Recording Co	Wilimina	408-401-0003
Midnight meeting Co	Jake	408-510-8272
Weds noon	Heather	
Thursday 6pm	Don T	408-438-8650
Friday 6pm	Lindsay	408-529-2432
Midnight Sat.	James N	

What's on Your Mind? Tom H asked if you did not get a meeting sign up for meetings next month. Mani D said he is concerned about the homelessness out back. People fighting at midnight we need to try to think about what to do. Jason N. said someone got sprayed with Mace after a meeting and that he tried to fight the guy. He wants to be accountable and apologized to the group as a whole.

Meeting was adjourned immediately after with the Lords Prayer.

Respectfully Submitted,

Veronica V. standing in for Casey